KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

March 9, 2016
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Two homeowners were present.
Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meetings held February 10, 2016 were approved as presented.
Special Discussion
Tony Delphia from Schultz Industries was present to review snow removal policies and activities.  He normally puts one crew of a truck-mounted snowplow and three shovelers on the property.  If charged by the hour the truck is $95 and the shovelers are $55.  Tony will provide a breakdown on the cost differential to date of hourly versus fixed monthly rate snow removal.

Tony noted most of the bad shrubs have been cut out by now.  Some more may have suffered through the past winter.  He will check into whether we were charged for vacuum breaker storage and how much and will check whether the new vacuum breaker cage has a lock on it.   Spring cleanup needs to focus on the alcoves between garages.
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· Ken reported that the committee met to discuss Skylight Standards.  Dwight is tasked with re-writing the ACC Request form.
· #11738 requested approval to install a new front door.  On motion by Ken Whiteacre, seconded by Lisa Castro and duly passed the request was approved.
· #11874 requested approval to install new windows.  On motion by Ken Whiteacre, seconded by Lisa Castro and duly passed the request was approved.
Landscape Committee   

· The excessive water use issue was well researched with good follow-up.  All residents of the building cooperated and were sent thank-you letters.  No definitive leaks were found.
· Several residents conducted a grounds clean-up last week following high winds.
· It was noted a sink-hole appears to be forming over the 11743-11741 previous sewer repair.
Document Task Force  
· Phil is working on the Bylaws amendment wording.  No report.
· Rick White is working on the  Resident Handbook.  No report.
   Communications Committee 
· The newsletter deadline was March 20th for articles or submissions.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for February  2016.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $137,703, Reserves - $248,843

· Disbursements during the month (including the regular transfer to reserve) were $84,954.
· Delinquencies were down to $39,211.  One unit is more than half the total. 
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $25,174.
· Total expenses (2 months) were $12,413 over budget due to the $17,000 tree pruning cost.
· On motion by Rick, seconded by Ken and duly passed, the  Board authorized re-classifying the $17,990.45 tree pruning expense to the reserve account.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Three gutter replacement quotes are in hand.  They range from $180,640 to $195,375.  The Board requested separate quotes for replacing the gutters over the front doors with downspouts extending over the brick columns and including re-routing the under-deck downspouts.
· The owner of 11881 requested information on the fine for not removing the pole for his sail installation.  Phil responded to the owner who was not satisfied with the answers.
· 11891 said her sewer cleaner encountered roots in the drain line.  Phil is arranging for a video to be made of the line to see if the Association needs to do further work.
· Keen Renovations repaired fence issues around the property and are scheduling repairs to the playground rails.
· A violation was sent to 11809 about long-term parking in the Visitor Parking area.
· An interactive work order form for the web site is possible but needs work.
Unfinished Business
· None was brought up for consideration.
New Business  

· Phil and Ken will walk the streets to identify areas of asphalt and concrete needing repair bids.
· #11855 requested reimbursement for the new gutters she installed a few years ago.  Phil was asked to respond that the promised reimbursement would be due when the other gutters are replaced.
Open Forum  

· Anna Martinez-Barnish presented a letter in which she opined that allowing Board members to put informative articles in the newsletters concerning their business specialties constituted a conflict of interest.  The Board had previously responded to similar comments from Ms. Martinez-Barnish, stating that the articles were informative and useful to the members and that having them signed with the name and business address of the authors conveyed their authority and expertise to write on those subjects.
Executive Session   No matters needed executive session discussion.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  April 13, 2016 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

